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19 December 2024 

Hearing Commissioners 

proposed Te Tai o Poutini Plan 

Via email: info@ttpp.nz

Attention: Hearing Commissioners for the proposed Te Tai o Poutini Plan (pTTPP) 

NEW ZEALAND COAL & CARBON LTD (SUBMITTER S472) : GAPS IN THE IDENTIFICATION OF SITES 

WITHIN THE MINERAL EXTRACTION ZONE (MINZ) 

New Zealand Coal & Carbon Ltd (NZCC), which encompasses Roa Mining Company Ltd, Francis Mining 

Co. Ltd and New Creek Mining Ltd, provided information through the pTTPP development process in 

relation to our sites to be located within the Mineral Extraction Zone (MINZ). 

We have become aware that in Reporting Officer’s s42A Author Right of Reply – Mining and Minerals 

Topic, dated 2 December 2024: 

1. there are gaps / errors within the Right of Reply and its Appendix 1h - MINZ 6 - Paparoa Coal 

Field, Appendix 1i - MINZ 7 Stillwater, Appendix 1o - MINZ 13 - Echo and Appendix 1u - MINZ 19 

- New Creek in relation to our sites that are to be located in the MINZ; and 

2. the Reporting Officer, at paragraphs 54 to 56, discusses their concern over gaps in the MINZ 

information and possible next steps with respect to input from submitters to help address the 

gaps. 

We are writing to you to request the opportunity to correct the gaps / errors in relation to our sites 

that are to be located in the MINZ. 

Yours sincerely 

Jill Young 

General Manager, Technical Services 

for New Zealand Coal & Carbon Ltd 


